
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
December 4, 2008 
 
Mark C. Moench 
Rocky Mountain Power 
201 South Main, Suite 2400 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
 
 Re: Docket No. 07-035-94 
 
Dear Mr. Moench, 
 
  It has come to the Commission’s attention, there may be some confusion regarding 
certain requirements in PacifiCorp’s 2008 All Source RFP approved in Docket No. 07-035-94.1  
Specifically, as a condition of approval, the Commission required in its September 25, 2008, order, 
the Company convene a work group to review and make recommendations regarding (i) the 
mechanism to be used to compare alternative portfolios; and, (ii) the criteria to be used for selecting 
final shortlist resources from the highest performing portfolios; further, the Company will report its 
conclusions regarding the foregoing issues to the Commission prior to evaluating any bids under this 
All Source RFP. 
 
  It is our understanding the Company has yet to convene this workgroup and bids are 
due December 16, 2008.  The confusion appears to lie in what constitutes “prior to evaluating any 
bids” and consequently, when the Company’s report is due to the Commission.  By this letter, we 
wish to inform the Company, it is our expectation bid evaluation begins with the activities listed in 
the RFP, Section 6. “Bid Evaluation Process of the Proposals.”  We encourage the Company to 
ensure timely formation of the workgroup and timely completion of the report so as to ensure 
adequate time for bid evaluation, which is scheduled for completion February 27, 2009, and to ensure 
against unnecessary delay in the RFP process. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Ted Boyer, Chairman 
Utah Public Service Commission 

                                                 
1 In the Matter of the Application of PacifiCorp, by and through its Rocky Mountain Power Division, 

for Approval of a Solicitation Process for a Flexible Resource for the 2012-2017 Time Period, and for 
Approval of a Significant Energy Resource Decision. 


